El Pueblito de Playa Miramar, A.C.  Municipality of Puerto Peñasco

• State of Sonora, United Mexican States

Minutes for Ordinary and Extraordinary Owner’s Meeting

10:00 AM      April 19, 2008

This meeting was held at Puerto Peñasco, Sonora, Mexico.  The members gathered to hold  an Ordinary and Extraordinary Meetings according to the Call sent to the members by the President and Secretary of the Association.

The following were voted to be the officers of the meeting by the members in good standing attending the meeting: 

President:


Greg Parkinson

Secretary:


Michelle Burris 

Inspector of the meeting:
Wesley Burris

The President declared the meeting to be in order

Officers of The Home Owners Association/Corporation, all in good standing, in attendance were Greg Parkinson, President, Quinn Hutchinson, Treasurer, Michelle Burris, Secretary and Bill Calvert, Member at Large

AGENDA OF ITEMS

1 Election of President and Secretary of the meeting

2 Election of Inspector of the meeting

3 Election of Special Delegate

4 Presidents Report

5 Vice Presidents Report

6 Treasurers Report

7 Budget

8 Dues and Structure

9 Other Items (not action)

Ordinary Meeting

1. Members in good standing elected Greg Parkinson, President and Michelle Burris, Secretary

2. Members in good standing elected Wesley Burris as Inspector of the meeting

3. Members in good standing elected Javier Copca as the Special Delegate

4. Greg announced that Vice-President would not attend due to an accident, no Vice-President report.

5. The Board is looking for a Treasurer Alternate position. Greg explained how the position was created, explained what the position entailed and requested volunteers notify him. At a later Board meeting the Board will select from the candidates.

Greg explained that Javier Copca, Administrator, has gone to the city and made inquiries about our entrance road.  Javier was told that the Mayan Palace has to provide an entrance.  Since then the Board spoke with attorney who is checking with the State and will advise what our legal rights are for or entrance.  

Greg will check with Dana Duncan and see if there is a problem with the website as several members have had problems getting emails to the Board and retrieving archived items. 

The Board is looking for volunteers for the following committees:

Security (5 members):  Dana Duncan is currently on the committee 

Construction (3 members): Tom Drzewicki, Gaye Wulff, Wes Burris and Michael Walsh volunteered

Utility Committee 2: Wes Burris and Jim Jasin are currently on the committee

Several members have complained that some members are violating the By-Laws and the city codes for building.  Javier Copca will get the building code from the city so the membership can be aware of the city requirements for building.  Greg said that our CCR’s do not properly address the problem of buildings that are out of compliance.  We need revise the By-Laws / CCR’s.   Greg stated that the Board will investigate and try to resolve the issue legally.  Javier stated that the city inspectors come to Miramar twice a month to inspect the buildings.  The question of why so many apparent violations have not been caught was addressed.  The Board will attempt to establish a relationship with the building/inspectors to see what can be done, if anything.

At the request of the President Wes Burris gave a Utilities Report.

Bank Trust fees are due in May.  Some members received letters wanting the member to give their credit card so they could make a direct deposit and/or pay fees directly into the bank.  This is an individual choice and not something the Board controls.

Vice Presidents Report:  No report as the Vice President was unable to attend the meeting.

6.  
Treasurer Report: Quinn Hutchinson handed out 5 pages that included the following documents (documents labeled and held by the Secretary).  Copies to be posted on the website.  

a) Chase Bank Reconciliation from bank as of March 31, 2008

b) Expenditures up to this year

c) 2007 expenses (pesos)

d) Expenses January to March 2008

e) Income and Expense – 2006 vs. 2007

There was a discussion between the members and Treasurer regarding people who use services but don’t pay for the usage. The President stated that this is a legal issue and the Board will attempt to get an opinion from an attorney and deal with the situation appropriately.  

7.  Greg explained the details of budget that was adopted by the Board at the 10/26/07

Board meeting and suggested that the members refer to a copy of the budget in their voting packets and the voting slip marked “A” which would ratify the budget the Board adopted on 10/26/07 if the majority of the members voted “yes”.   The total shown on the budget should increase by $800.00 due to an addition mistake.  The members cast their ballots.  

The Inspector of the Meeting advised that two counters would assist in the counting of the ballots, Jack McCarthy and Greg Thies.  The count was overseen by the Inspector, Wesly Burris.  The count was conducted and verified as follows:

Yes
23

No
32

One ballot was placed in the ballot box with no choice marked

Resolution:  The membership did not ratify the Board adopted budget of 10/26/07.

Ballots were retained by the Secretary and will be held as a permanent record.

The President explained that the membership will default, as per the By-Laws, to a budget that is equal to last year’s costs (2007) and expense, plus 10%.  This “default budget” will remain in effect until/if the Board meets and adopts another budget.  If the Board adopts a new budget a membership meeting will be called and that budget will/will not be ratified by a vote of the membership.

8.  The Vote for Dues Structure Ballot “B” will not be voted on because the Board Budget was not ratified. 

9.  Quinn Hutchinson made a motion that as a matter of good business the membership should approve the April 14, 2007, as duly recorded, seconded by Laird Pettit.  Discussion and thereafter unanimously approved.

Gaye Wulff advised that today the membership collected $600.00 to put with the $2,500.00 Doug Beyers donated in the memory of his late wife to Esperanza.

Extraordinary Meeting – None

Designation of Special Delegate:  Motion by Greg Parkinson to appoint Javier Copca as Special Delegate to formalize in Spanish the Minutes of this meeting, listing all actions taken, translating into Spanish and recording in the Public Registry.  Seconded by Laird Pettit.  

Resolution: Passed unanimously

Meeting Adjourned

Puerto Peñasco, Sonora, Mexico     April 19, 2008

Greg Parkinson, President









Michelle Burris, Secretary


Wesley Burris, Inspector of the Meeting








Enjoying the beach, without destroying it

